Marotiri Messenger

From the Principal’s Desk

Wednesday 9th March 2022
Week 6 Term 1

Kia ora Koutou,

Greetings to parents and members of the Marotiri School
Community.

On behalf of our staff and students | extend a very warm welcome
to Hillary Lourie who has joined our staff as a teacher trainee.
Hillary is studying through the University of Waikato, and will be
completing her teaching practicums with us. She will be working in
Room 1 with Miss Holdsworth and the Senior students. Hillary
and her husband Dave live at Tihoi Venture School.

As Omicron numbers continue to spike within our community, we
wish those who have been affected a speedy recovery. We
currently do not have any positive cases amongst staff or any
students on site. Please continue to be vigilant for symptoms, and
get tested if you or your child show signs of COVID. If any
household members (parents or siblings) test positive, all
household contacts must self-isolate for 10 days and receive a
negative test result before returning to school. It is important to let
the school office know if anyone in your family has tested positive.
All other children are expected to continue attending school unless
unwell.

While New Zealand grapples with Omicron, | feel it important to
acknowledge the current state of unrest in Ukraine. Our thoughts
are with those in Ukraine and any family members living in New
Zealand. Please be aware of the affect that the media coverage
may have on your child. This can be unsettling for some,
particularly when there is a level of heightened anxiety as a result
of COVID. Itis at times like this, that we truly appreciate how lucky
we are to live here at Marotiri.

On a more positive note, planning is well underway for our 2022
Marotiri Trail Ride next weekend, 19" March. Thank you to the
fantastic team who are labouring away to make this day not only
possible, but even bigger and better than last year which saw 417

riders taking part, and that didn't count local riders who were
marshals. The organising committee is being led very capably by
Richard Webber. COVID’s Red Traffic Light status means there
will be restrictions under which we need to operate to allow this
event to go ahead. Anyone on site must present their Vaccination
pass. Car parking will be in bubbles of 100. We need people to
help as parking marshals and others to assist on each of the Car
park registration tables. If you are able to help, please phone
Sarah Walters, ph: 027 2249213. All money raised from the Trail
Ride go towards funding our wonderful teacher aides, and is an
essential part of our annual budget.

As mentioned in the last newsletter, we are still seeking donations
of clean top soil and five large boulders approx. 1.2mt in diameter
to be used for the landscaping of our school office entranceway. If
you are able to help supply either of these, or have some
experience in laying pavers please contact the office. Thank you in
advance.

Finally, as our swimming season draws to a close, we congratulate
each of our students on their swimming accomplishments. Last
Friday each class participated in our swimming sports. Year's 1-3
shared a swimming display, while Year 4-8 competed in a number
of swimming events. Well done all! A special thank you goes to
Mark Jurado who again has kept our swimming pool in a pristine
condition. Our new pool cover and maintenance on our solar
heating has meant our swimming season has been extended.

Quote of the week: The more you read, the more things you will
know, the more that you leam, the more places you'll go. Dr
Seuss.

Nga Mihi
Rose Symes

Birthday Celebrations

Turning 6 is Maddex (15th), Turning 7 is Karly (18th), ‘&
Turning 10 Is LeBron (16th), Turning 12 is Kayden
(18th)

We are extremely grateful for the ongoing support of local
families whose children have moved onto intermediate, = o9
college and beyond, yet continue to support our Marotiri
School Community. Please know that your efforts are
appreciated and never taken for granted.
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What's On This Term

16th Mar Kiwisport Interschool Athletics TBC

17th Mar Yr 7-8 routine HPV & Boostrix Immunisations (Parent
Consents will be obtained)

19th Mar Marotiri School Trail Ride

14th April Last day of Term 1

15th April Easter Good Friday

2nd May Term 2 begins

Please note: These events are subject to the Covid Traffic
Light System. Marotiri school will only participate in other
schools sports events under Orange Traffic Light.

SUPER STUDENTS
Week ending 25th February -
Senior Studio— Isla Anderson, Mack Peckham
Room 2— Greer Robinson, Damian Pepper
Room 4— Ben Sargent, Jacob McCormack
Room 5— Ari Karipa,

Week ending 4th March-

Senior Studio— Mila Karipa, Connor Bridgens
Room 2— Elijah Whitehead, RJ Hawke

Room 3— Harix lee, Holly Anderson

Room 4— Rose Webber, Karly Dillon

Room 5— Beauden Patterson, William Finlayson
Principal’s Awards:

Ari Karipa, William Finlayson, Kyjah Lee, Ariel Williamson

Swimming Sports Photos

HELLO FROM THE BOARD
Though the nights have thankfully been cooler, summer is
definitely still here. No doubt the children have been appreciating
the pool this year!
The Board has had a busy start to the year, reviewing our 2022
Charter and school budget, as well as continuing to plan the
landscaping and access improvements and awaiting completion of
the carpark project.
We're really looking forward to the trail ride on the 19th March -
there's been another huge effort to date and many thanks go to all
involved. Not long to go now! Check out the Trail ride FB page.
At our last Board meeting, | was re-elected as Presiding Member.
The vote of confidence is much appreciated! This term will last
until the triennial Board elections in September. These would
normally be held mid-year, but have nationally been postponed.
The next board meeting is scheduled for 22 March 2022 - visitors
are welcome.
Stay safe and enjoy the sun!
Steph Russell

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR BUS MONITORS
FOR 2022

KINLOCH: Tristin Fletcher, Harrison Robinson
Brieanna Fletcher, Greer Robinson/Georgia
Chamberlin

SOUTHERN: Jaygar Lee, Kyjah Lee
Allie Wilcox

NORTHERN: Matt Walters, Richie Frantzetis
Caroline Pepper, Rachel Gibbons

Lilliput Farm Visit—Room 6

Bev put a worm on my hand. | fed the lizard—BY Alex W
| put pellets in my hand and | fed the deer—BY Stella

| patted a deer, it was soft—BY Amelia

Children climbed into the horse feed trough—BY Emily
Nui and Alice went in the cage.—BY Hunter

| fed the pigs some pellets.—BY Ryder

Boxes of Tissues ﬁ E
Our boxes of tissues store needs restocking. For those
unsure of the process, we ask families to donate a box of

tissues each year which are stored in the office and
distributed around the classes as required. Your contribution is
very much appreciated and not an onerous burden if shared by all
families.




OTHER NOTICES

Marotiri School Board of Trustees
Presiding Member  Steph Russell

Principal Rose Symes

Staff Rep Michelle Fletcher

Members Richard Webber
Richard Simpson
Brad Woodford
Michelle Hine

Board of Trustees’ meetings are held monthly in the staffroom on
the third or fourth Tuesday of the month at 6.30pm and are open to
all people interested in attending.

e
Marotiri School

ity

Marotiri School %
Trail Ride '

Saturday 19*" March 2022
2539 Whangamata Road

2
Search Facebook for more informatio

Marotiri Playgroup meets every week on a Tuesday 9.15am to
11.30am in the Marotiri Community Hall, and is run by REAP Early
Childhood Co-ordinator, Kim and Playgroup Facilitator, Bay.
Everyone Welcome. You will be required to sign in at the school
and show your vaccine pass.

B SRR -
k Scheme

Livestoc

Cull Cow Time!!

It's that time of year again when the cull cows come out in full
swing! For many years, those in our community have donated a
cull cow, or part of, with the proceeds to the Marotiri School
Livestock Scheme. Cull cows are a great way of donating to the
school without the time commitments of rearing a calf — So if you
have thought about donating a cull cow to Marotiri School this year,
now could be the perfect MOOOment!

How to donate

For Works Animals — All you need to do is let your stock agent
know that you wish to support Marotiri School by donating the
value of x number of stock and complete a separate TB
Declaration

If you have any questions, please contact Brad Woodford on:

021 589 444 or email brad.woodford@marotiri.school.nz

Any queries made regarding the Marotiri School Livestock Scheme
will be completely confidential and places you under absolutely no
obligation to offer an animal.

Thank you for supporting Marotiri School

COMMUNITY NOTICES

Fuel for Schools

Northfuels School Sponsorship Programme
As a Northfuels customer, you can nominate a participating school
to receive 50 cents for every 100 litres of bulk fuel that you have
delivered. We accrue these funds and when a participating school
has reached $1000 through the programme they can choose to
redeem either a technology, sports equipment or literacy package.
To see if you can help too: contact North Fuels 08004843543
Or www.northfuels.co.nz

Having to isolate on farm?

You are not on your own, we are onlya
phone call away |

On-farm or personal support available.

Need help with contactless deliveries - farm and/or houschold
supplies?

0800 787 254  RuralSupport
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Chrissy Metcalfe—Teacher of Modern Style Piano, Keyboard
and Theory, Years 1-8, Lessons in school time on Mondays.
Possible sibling share options.

Ph: 07 377 4901 / 022 106 5938 / Email: Clairmont.p@xtra.co.nz




Please support our sponsors

° NATHAN WRIGHT
e rrl n a Certified Plumber
;hinking of doing some kit::hel?, Iaundryhor WHAKAMARU
NEW ZEALA RI-BUSIN athroom renos? Have a leaking tap that !
TR e assEss sovsers you just haven't got around to fixing yet? JMP SERVICES

> ™
Gi_ve me a call for any plumbing needs and I U
EMPOWERING AGRIBUSINESS will be happy to help out

Locally owned since 1982

07 348 1212 + Deep well bore servicing
e + Pumps—pressure & submersible
n u + Pipes & fittings
- 3 M. tthwoolg 'sEIitter hire
Consult@pe'rrlnag.net.nz MAINTERANCE | BEXUUATIONS | RURAL | CONTRACTING |_|Ebye&chéﬁdzgisonogg?zggggog
www.perrinag.net.nz PHOME: 027 316 3482 EMRIL: NATHAN@NWPLUMBING.CO.NZ info@whakamarupumps.co.nz

CALYNCORP SPRAYING LTD

BOOM SPRAYING SPECIALIST

Jutiet Harris
M: 027 610 8326

ASTUTE ELECTRICAL TAUPO : L 7
WATER DELIVERIES  p oy 7757 Taupo 33

Danny McLaughlin =

027 975 8927 MASTER 027 610 8326 ¢ : doubleh2go@gmail.corn
aetaupo@gmail.com ELECTRICIANS

Www.aetaupo.co.nz  I—— www doubleh2go.conz

073773299 0272209339 calyncorp@xraconz

Nutrient ~ SS— ) NGA Engineering Ltd
WGAL, 9 9
Soplication || w23 % ‘ FOR HIRE

Specialists

HOMEKILL \ 1.9 Tonne Digger, Tip Trailer & Operator
(PR R I S ﬂ:’ B “%Q“"” + Clean out your calf pens

Call the friendly team . Landsc.aping around your sl‘teds &house
{your wife will appreciate this)

on 07 8828575 Introducing The Beauty Room « Auger upto 600mm for shed footing
Kelly 027 6965223 By Nikita Mocerip. « Water lines .
5+ yeare experience . .
314 Tihoi Road Loested at Marotiri Road Riaegere Cngeering \{, L

(SH32) Whakamaru Facebook - thebeautyroombynikita | | * Minimum charge 1 hr on site
Instagram - thebeauiyroom_bynikita | | Phone Neville Arden - 020 408 24593
Cellphone - 0274480586 to discuss rates & your requirements

Heul-HIRE

Kelly Fraser
Rural/Lifestyle Sales Consultant

PR

M 027 305 3900
E kelly.fraser@pb.co.nz

ialists
Prop erty Brokers CHRIS WYNN M: 0274 541 133 HHire hoiaase
E: westembayhelicopters@yahoo.co.nz  W: www.helihire.co.nz
TOKOROA & DISTRICTS VETERINARY Contracted By
SERVICES
Full 24 Hr Vet Care 07 886 6119 NZ Post
WHAKAMARU CLINIC Alan Te Maari 027 2128618

Mon-Fri 8.30am to 4.30pm 07 8828 094 Annette Powell 027 3292104




